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REPORT OF THE CHAIR OF BUDGET SCRUTINY COMMITTEE



TO THE CABINET BRIEFING ON TUESDAY, 7TH SEPTEMBER, 2004 


TITLE :
REPORT OF THE BUDGET SCRUTINY COMMITTEE


RECOMMENDATIONS :


Cabinet is requested to :-

· note the contents of this report and the supporting papers from Budget Scrutiny Committee ; and

· call for a report from the Directors of Corporate Services and Strategy and Regeneration on the issue of English Partnership funding associated with the HMRF programme and the implications for the overall capital programme. 


EXECUTIVE SUMMARY :

This report informs Cabinet of the matters considered by Budget Scrutiny Committee at its meeting on 1st September, 2004. Issues considered were :-

· Revenue and capital outturn 2003/04

· Revenue and capital monitoring 2004/05

· Support service review and SLAs

· Comprehensive Spending Review and other recent announcements

· Budget consultation 2005/06


BACKGROUND DOCUMENTS :
Reports to Budget Scrutiny Committee 1st September, 2004.


ASSESSMENT OF RISK : 
Risk is minimised through the regular monitoring and reporting of revenue and capital expenditure against budget.

	


SOURCE OF FUNDING :
Revenue budget and capital programme.

	


LEGAL ADVICE OBTAINED :
Not applicable 

	


FINANCIAL ADVICE OBTAINED :  This report has been prepared by the Head of Finance

	


CONTACT OFFICER :
John Spink

Tel No : 793 3230








E-mail :  john.spink@salford.gov.uk

WARD(S) TO WHICH REPORT RELATE(S) :
All


KEY COUNCIL POLICIES :
Budget Strategy


REPORT DETAILS

MATTERS ARISING

Revenue Outturn 2003/04

The Committee was satisfied that the financial performance for last year had been kept within the Council’s budget plans. For General Fund services, an underspend at outturn of £645,000 against budget and DSO trading surpluses of £478,000 had been achieved, resulting in reserves of £6.959m, whilst reserves of £5.919m had been achieved on the Housing Revenue Account.

Capital Outturn 2003/04

The Committee noted that there had been a net underspend of £16m (20% of programme) at outturn, which would be deferred to 2004/05 along with the associated funding, and considered the reasons for this :

· Highways – delays outside the Council’s control with outstanding land acquisitions for the Inner Relief Route and Government funding for Cadishead Way



£8.1m

· Housing Public Sector – delays in expenditure as a result of a review of the programme in the light of the future plans for Council properties





£2.7m

· Education – delays in expenditure caused by the finalisation of the primary school review, increases in tender prices and in some cases poor response to tenders, revisions to their capital strategy and the uncertainty of the timing of expenditure by schools from their devolved formula capital grant









£5.5m

· Other minor underspends








£1.9m

Offset by :-

· Housing Private Sector – overspending on land acquisitions funded from Council resources as a result of English Partnership grant associated with the HMRF programme not being available












(£2.3m)

The Committee noted the steps being taken by Education to improve their capital programme management to ensure a better early warning of delay with schemes and more flexibility in bringing forward schemes to take up any delays.

The Committee was also concerned about the failure of English Partnership funding and further delays in negotiations being experienced for 2004/05 funding and requested a report back on the outcome to their next meeting.
Revenue Monitoring 2004/05

The Committee noted that overall there were no significant adverse issues arising, but was concerned about the number of overspendings beginning to emerge in the Education budget and have requested a report from the Director of Education and Leisure on the reasons for the overspendings and the actions being taken to mitigate their effect.

Savings have either been achieved or are being monitored and are on target, DSOs are generally trading favourably and there are also some favourable corporate issues, notably an excess saving of £500,000 from debt rescheduling, which can act as contingencies against any areas of the budget which may prove to be adverse as the year progresses.

The Committee also noted a projected reduction in rent income to the HRA arising from right-to-buy disposals running ahead of budget assumptions, and that, whilst this would be made good within the overall budget, would require a review of the scale of operation of NPHL and major components of the HRA budget for the future if the current scale of right-to-buys is maintained.

Capital Monitoring 2004/05

The Committee noted that as a consequence of the Housing Private Sector overspend in 2003/04 and a deferral of the capital receipt expected from the disposal of the Kersal High School site there is a projected shortfall of resources of £4.2m.

The Committee was keen to ensure that the English Partnership funding issue (referred to above) is resolved without further delay and noted the action planned in reporting the matter to Cabinet during September for consideration. 

Budget Consultation 2005/06

The Committee endorsed proposals for the approach to budget consultation for 2005/06, which includes the involvement of community committees for the first time, plans to improve publicity and promotion and greater input from Budget Scrutiny members in the process, with the content reflecting on the Quality of Life survey, the comprehensive spending review and alignment of spending plans with the pledges.

RECOMMENDATION

Cabinet is requested to :-

· note the contents of this report and the supporting papers from Budget Scrutiny Committee ; and

· call for a report from the Directors of Corporate Services and Strategy and Regeneration on the issue of English Partnership funding associated with the HMRF programme and the consequential implications for the overall capital programme. 

COUNCILLOR DAVID JOLLEY

Chair of Budget Scrutiny Committee
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